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COURTESY ( SERVICE ( PROTECTION

July 18, 2011
Police Chiefs and Sheriffs of the State of Texas

Re:
Administrative License Revocation (ALR) Program; DIC-24 and DIC-25 Form Revisions
Greetings:

Governor Perry signed Senate Bill 1787 and House Bill 3674 on June 17, 2011. Senate Bill 1787 requires an additional warning that must be provided by an officer before requesting a breath or blood specimen. House Bill 3674 will allow officers to make an unsworn declaration that all of the matters contained in the DIC-23 (Peace Officer’s Report) or the DIC-54 (Peace Officer’s Report for Commercial Motor Vehicles) is true and correct.  

The DIC-24 and DIC-24S (English and Spanish Statutory Warning) will be revised effective September 1, 2011, to reflect a statutory change made to Transportation Code §724.015 mandating that officers warn subjects arrested for DWI and BWI that “if a person refuses to submit to the taking of a specimen, the officer may apply for a warrant authorizing a specimen to be taken from the person”. It is imperative that beginning on September 1, 2011, all peace officers use the revised DIC-24 and DIC-24S forms with the revision date of 9/11. After that date the Department will be unable to suspend persons if they are administered older versions of the warning. Please do not use the new DIC-24 and DIC-24S forms until the effective date of September 1, 2011.
The DIC-23 and DIC-54 will be revised to allow peace officers to make an unsworn declaration, eliminating the need for a notary. The language necessary to accomplish this is pre-printed on the forms. If a peace officer uses the new forms they will not need to have it signed by a notary public or a fellow peace officer. Agencies may still use the old DIC-23 and DIC-54 forms but they will need to be attested to by either a notary public or a fellow peace officer because the forms will not contain the language necessary to make it a valid unsworn declaration. 
Please note that the forms will not be available for purchase from the Department anymore as they will be posted online at http://www.txdps.state.tx.us/internetforms/  where they can be downloaded or printed. Additionally, the enclosed forms may be copied and distributed for use. Your agency also has the option to reproduce these forms; however, all reproductions must meet Department and statutory specifications and any changes to the content of the forms require Department approval. 
Thank you for your continued support of the ALR program. Do not hesitate to contact me at (512) 424-5235 if you have any questions regarding this correspondence or any other ALR matter.

Sincerely,

Lanette Rusmisel

ALR Director of Hearings
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